
Prospect Heights School District 23
July 10, 2020

Back to School Blueprint Models
Spanish Translation

Dear Parents and Staff,

As we prepare for our return to school in August, we
recognize the additional anxiety and stresses that we're
all experiencing and we appreciate your patience as we
work to develop our plan.

We call our plan a Blueprint, because we know that it is
our best current plan to accomplish our goals. We also
know, however, that those plans will likely need to be
adjusted or modified as we move through this process.

For that reason, we have developed two models and will
allow families the CHOICE to enroll in the plan that best
meets their needs. Each family and each child is unique and
our committee felt it was most appropriate to respect those
differences and provide two pathways to rigorous and
engaging learning this year.

We know that there is a lot of information to digest, but it is
important for our families to stay informed and actively
participate in this process. Please read this newsletter and
other communications carefully and respond to the surveys
and forms by the due dates requested.

At this stage, our blueprint defines WHAT our Back to School
models will look like based on guidance from the State of
Illinois, Illinois State Board of Education, and Illinois
Department of Public Health. We are working CLOSELY with
our neighboring Districts and District 214 to develop a
consistent response.

Over the next few weeks our committee will work to add the
details of HOW we will implement our models. Your input and
responses matter greatly and we appreciate your continued
partnership. We fully understand that no plan or model will be
perfect and that is not our goal. Instead, we pledge to work
collaboratively and diligently to provide the BEST WE CAN
and remain flexible and responsive to changing conditions.

The video link below provides an overview of the optional
models and highlights key components of the plan.

The full presentation can be accessed via the links below the
video.
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It is critically important for families to complete the Back to
School Model Selection Form below by July 22.

We also invite families to join us for a "Virtual Town Hall"
meeting on Wednesday, July 15 @ 7:00pm. You are
welcome to submit questions and RSVP via the link provided.

Thank you for your understanding and support as we prepare
for our new normal this August.

Best Wishes,
Dr. Angelaccio

PLEASE WATCH THIS VIDEO

Phase 4 Blueprint - Complete Doc Phase 4 Blueprint - Spanish

Please complete the District 23 Back to School ModelPlease complete the District 23 Back to School Model
Selection Form linked below by July 22.Selection Form linked below by July 22.

District 23 Back to School Model
Selection

Selección del modelo de regreso a
la escuela del Distrito 23

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1N5dXi6aIuzyl9exZWFOowoL_zOcj3_I_ZqfzdQ0tPu8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1FuW3pdMkS9cDoW2x8bpFGeuUX1CPkGAx2RJcWpOUmI4/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/v2zeGJZaHTDXaiFn8
https://forms.gle/8J4GcCRwtfxhgwqKA


Please Share your Questions or RSVP for our Virtual Town
Hall Meeting on Wednesday, July 15th @ 7:00pm

Click this button

Communication Plan
Communication with families and staff
will be critical to a successful start. To
that end, the District administration has
developed a communication plan to
ensure that we begin the year with no

https://forms.gle/1HiWe5tMA8Ebj3jN7


surprises. Our communication plan
includes a
Back to School Blueprint Website 
that includes updated plans and
information, resources for parents and a
Frequently Asked Questions Document.

Adjusting to Our New "Normal"

On June 23, 2020, the Illinois State Board of Education
(“ISBE”), in conjunction with the Illinois Department of Public
Health (“IDPH”) issued guidance on the return to in-person
learning for the 2020-21 school year. As part of that guidance,
ISBE and IDPH require that all individuals over the age of two

wear a face covering at all times while in a school building unless they have trouble breathing, are
unconscious, are incapacitated, or are otherwise unable to remove the covering without
assistance. It is important to note that, even when proper social distancing is maintained, face
coverings must be worn while in the building.

This link provides great information for parents on helping children get used to
masks. https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/coronavirus-masks.html

“Just the Facts” from the Business Office
 
There are SO many things going on in the Business Office during the summer
so here is a brief update on several of them.  
 
Detailed Fee Statements were sent out  on Monday, showing the
breakdown of all assessed fees. Fees are due before July 31, 2020. Any unpaid
registration balances will be subject to a 20% increase after the 31st.
 
Making a Payment? Please note: in an effort to limit the number of visitors
in our buildings during the summer, we are requesting all payments be made
either online via the PowerSchool Parent Portal or by dropping off the exact
amount in cash or check to the registration box located in the Administration
Building vestibule. The Business Office is not able to make change for cash
payments. Should you wish to establish a payment plan arrangement or wish
to apply for a Fee Waiver or discuss your balance, please contact the Business
Office.
 
Fee Payment Nights - The Business Office will host two Fee Payment Nights. 
Please plan to stop in and make your payments or discuss a Fee Waiver or Payment
Arrangement.

Wednesday, July 22th from 5:30 - 7 PM at the Administration Building
Thursday, July 30th from 5:30 - 7 PM at the Administration Building.

 
Extended Day Program - Confirmation letters will be sent to registered
families next week regarding the program status for the fall and
registration/fee process. 
 

https://sites.google.com/d23.org/d23backtoschoolblueprint/home
https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/coronavirus-masks.html
https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/coronavirus-masks.html


Transportation Changes - We know that the past practice of routing buses
based on location of students has been problematic for families with children at
different buildings, as this often leads to multiple stop locations.  This year, we
will be implementing the use of “Common Stops”, meaning that stop locations
will be the same for all schools.  We are excited to make this transition and are
working to share your stop location information with you within the next week.
Once we review the parent survey responses, we will be able to share your
student’s actual pick up time.  More detailed information regarding the plan for
student transportation in the fall can be found in the Back to School Blueprint.
 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact the Business Office directly at 847-
870-3850 should you have any specific questions. 

Link to: Board of Education Agendas and Meeting Highlights
July 10, 2020

Board Reviews Back to School Blueprint

Dr. Angelaccio and the administrative team presented the Back to School Blueprint to the
Board of Education. The presentation and video are included in the School Scene Friday,
July 10. Parents are encouraged to visit the Back to School Blueprint Website for updated
information, presentations, forms, and other resources.

Calendar Modification

The board approved the addition of a Planning Day on
Friday, September 18 -
Students will not be in attendance.

The updated calendar can be found here and also
includes the modification of the Nov. 3 Institute Day to the
newly required Election Day Holiday. There will be no
school on November 2 & 3.

Buildings and Grounds Update

Director of Buildings and Grounds, Mr. Brian
Rominski, presented and overview of the
construction, paving, and life safety work
being completed this summer.

He also shared an update on the plans for
cleaning and disinfecting processes in place
when we return to school in the fall.

Building Briefs

https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001388
https://sites.google.com/d23.org/d23backtoschoolblueprint/home
https://files.constantcontact.com/3e4be924601/443420ab-539a-4611-b51b-188d658f7ae5.pdf


Elementary Yearbook Pick up
PTO Elementary Yearbook Pick-Up is
scheduled on Friday, July 17 from 3-6pm at
Ross. Please drive by and pick up your child's
yearbook if you have not yet done so.

Meal Distributions Continue Weekly
Meal Distributions will continue on Wednesdays
through July. 

Weekly distributions take place at MacArthur between 12-2
PM  and at the VIP and Winetree apartment complexes
between 1-2 PM.  These distributions are open to all
children under the age of 18.  Just this week, our  meal
distribution total topped 200,000 since March! 

We are grateful to the many staff volunteers that have
joined in to assist in continuing to provide this essential
resource to our families and our community on a weekly
basis!  

Back to School Shopping List
Our teachers will be working together in the
coming weeks to discuss any additional items
that may be needed in addition to the
published school supply list. We will be
working on keeping this list to a minimum. The
additions to the supply list will help to prevent
the sharing of items in the classroom such as
scissors, glue sticks and etc. Once again, our
teachers will be working on this list and we will
get this out to you as soon as possible. 

Prospect Heights Park District Programs

Our community partners at the Prospect Heights
Park District have asked us to remind our families
that they have developed virtual and in person
programs for this Summer.

Please click here to view the PHPD
Catalog of programs.

https://phparks.org/virtual-programs/


Prospect Heights Public Library Programs

REMINDER: PHPL's Summer Reading Club starts Monday, July 6! 
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